

European Nuclear Conference Monday 7 October 2002, Lille – France

Round-table on “Safety and Deregulation”

Jean-Paul Samain

General Manager

Speaking notes

Market liberalization has two well known effects: the transition from the public to the private sector and the opening to competition. In Belgium, the transition to the private sector has already been completed. This transition generated no negative consequence on the high safety level of our installations. As far as competition is concerned, it is indeed on its way! Nevertheless, market opening is still facing some temporary obstacles, such as the capacity of the networks.

Moreover, it is expected that the operators rationalize their means of production, for example by reducing the cost centers. For instance, rationalizing the personnel could affect the safety level. In that respect, the Belgian safety authority is particularly concerned with seeing to it that all the legal and technical requirements are effectively fulfilled.

The safety authority is currently analyzing in details the Belgian operator’s Transform Plan 2003. If it is comforting to see that this plan observes every legal safety provision, we have to admit that it has nonetheless plunged a part of the personnel in turmoil. This could modify the social climate, what could have some effects on the safety culture.

Those elements must be replaced in the broader context of the Belgian nuclear phase-out, which is presently under consideration in the Parliament. According to this project of phase-out, the seven electronuclear units in Doel and Tihange would be shut down between 2015 and 2025, after 40 years of operation.

This timetable must necessarily be backed up with suitable measures in order to be able to face the investors’ possible withdrawal, to maintain the know-how as well as the safety level throughout the dismantling process. The importance of these aspects was particularly stressed during the 2nd meeting of the parties to the Convention on Nuclear Safety held in April 2002.

We are aware of our significant role which consists in guaranteeing the high safety level of our installations. We do not only verify on the sites that the regular provisions are effectively respected, but our inspectors are also able to detect precursory signs of performance deterioration in the installations thanks to detailed inspection programs. 

The problems raised by possible lacks in safety culture are essential and delicate to tackle as they precede any signs of performance deterioration. They deserve further development especially for the evaluation methodology.
